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Congratulations to Mikayla Penny who was awarded 11 Years Girls Champion 

and Vashti Williams who was awarded Junior Girl Champion. 

Congratulations to all primary participants in Western Area Athletics.  

You made us proud! 
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Last week, we received the news that Dubbo was 

averaging 21 active cases of COVID -19 per day. 

Dubbo is no longer a week’s ride away on a fat 

horse, with modern cars it is one of our retail and 

medical service centres. Therefore, we must take 
an outbreak in Dubbo as a serious threat to 

Trundle. I am very pleased the NSW Premier has 

made the decision to place the whole state into 

lockdown. This does not mean I do not have 

enormous compassion for those whose income 

will be affected by this decision. However, this 

current variant of the virus is playing first grade in 

the city, previous variants only made the bench for 

the Woodbridge Cup. We must beat this virus by 

not allowing it to spread as easily through 

lockdowns and getting vaccinated. 

 

Our school has now moved to Level 4 restrictions. 

This means: 

 

• Only children of essential workers, with 

absolutely no other care option should 

attend school. 

• Our school will be providing hard copy 

lesson packages to students. 

• The school will be operating with minimal 

staff on site. 

• All people over 12 must wear a mask indoors 

at school. 

• Year 12 trial exams will be postponed or 

have a modified delivery. 

 

During these times, it is essential that we take our 

advice from credible sources. In the seven years I 

have been in Trundle, the ratio of truth to 
exaggeration or just plain lies in town gossip is 

about 70:30. You can work out which number is 

truth, and which is the other. The Department of 

Health website is updated regularly and is the best 

source of information. The school’s Facebook page 

and Newsletter are a combination of Department 

of Education and Health information. 

 

The reason I am particularly pleased for blanket 

orders is the most frustrating aspect of previous 

health orders is that many of the restrictions did 

not seem to pass the common-sense test. People 

could attend school or work during the day if they 

have visited Dubbo, but after hours we are asking 

the same people to stay at home. I was able to sit 

at a club whilst consuming my lemonade, but I 

cannot stand up at the same table. An adult could 

travel to Sydney for a genuine reason such as a 

medical appointment, upon return they need to 

self-isolate, however their children from the same 

house could attend school. The Chief Health 

Officer constantly tells us, the Delta strain of 

COVID does not discriminate in terms of age, so I 

struggle with the logic.  
 

If we sit and forensically pull apart every 

restriction, we can find aspects we do not 

understand.  However, I wonder if this is 

productive for our mental health and that of our 

children. Technology has made us more informed, 

but the casualty could be trust in governments and 

health professionals.  Blind community obedience is 

not the answer, as history is littered with disasters 

it has caused, but I fear our societal lack of trust 

and unfortunately a degree of arrogance amongst 

some groups, is prolonging the pain of COVID. At 

this point we just need to comply with the orders 

as rural health systems will not cope with a major 

outbreak in smaller towns such as Trundle. 

 

Australia has a very active anti-vaccination group 

who always express the view that it is their human 

right not to vaccinate. I absolutely respect the right 

to choose to a degree. I wonder if these crusaders 

of human freedoms can explain what my human 

rights are in terms of stopping the spread of this 

virus. For a structured, peaceful society, some 

freedoms need to be taken away.  The law tells us 

to stop at a red sign. The sign does not have the 

power, it is the law and the perceived 

consequences of not stopping. I wonder if the 

current COVID outbreak falls into this category as 

well. 

 
This is the era of the cancellation. Western Area 

Athletics has been postponed to a date to be 

advised and the free dental check-up planned for 

this term has also been postponed. When I made 

the decision to postpone the dental van, I 

considered real and perceived risk. Perceived risk 

is how people interpret us holding events during  
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COVID outbreaks. The risk may be small, but I 

cannot have the public believe that the school does 

not take the COVID crisis seriously. Naturally, 

balancing this is the cost to students of not having 

this service. In any decision 50% of people agree, 

20% disagree, and 30% have no opinion. Therefore, 

I can never completely win.  

     
The Salvation Army has donated several pairs of 

new school shoes. These are available from the 

school. A donation would be appreciated for these 

shoes, but not compulsory. My goal is every child 

regardless of circumstances starts school in school 

uniform, new shoes and with correct equipment. 

My philosophical view of education is based on 

equality of opportunity and I thank the Salvation 

Army for this amazing donation to our community. 

As I have said previously, it is no shame to ask for 

help when it is genuinely needed. The absolute 

shame is your children presenting to school 

without correct shoes and equipment. All requests 

for help are kept completely confidential. 

 
Our school will be converted from florescent 

lighting to LCD lighting soon. This will cause some 

disruption to classes, but our students are well 

used to construction noise.  The new light emits a 

brighter, clearer, white light which will improve 

learning conditions and use less power. Other 

construction projects starting soon are an 

additional School to Work shed, replacement of 

bitumen and covered walkways. These are all 

COVID dependent. There have been considerable 

improvements in the school in the last few years. 

The reason is very simple. I passionately believe 

geography should not determine the facilities our 

children have available.   

    

John Southon 

Principal 
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As a school, the staff will work hard to 

adapt to the quickly changing 

conditions of the COVID-19 crisis. As 

the impact of COVID-19 evolves, our 

school will continue to place the 

highest importance on supporting our 

students, the teachers, the parents and 

guardians and the wider community 

during these uncertain times.  

 
Gobondery/NARRAF Athletics – 4th August 
Congratulations to Vashti Williams who was 

awarded Junior Girl Champion and Mikayla Penny 

who was awarded 11 Years Girls Champion. 
 

Congratulations to Thomas Sanderson who was 

Junior Boy Runner Up Champion. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Secondary sportspeople of the week 
Kayden Charlton Little, Ryan Dorman, Tyrone Kirk 

and Daniel Smith 

 

 

Work for students will be ready for collection from the school on Tuesday, 

17th August from 1pm. Each student will receive an individual envelope with 

school work for the week.  What is not collected by the end of the day will 

be posted by mail.  

 
Parents, please follow COVID rules for social distancing , wear a mask and 

sanitize.  

 

Keep an eye on our Facebook page for more updates. 
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Secondary Assessments & Homework  

All assessments must be submitted to the teacher before 8:55am on the due date. 

Penalties will apply after this time. 

YEAR 9/10 

SUBJECT 

DATE 

GIVEN 
DATE DUE 

In Class or   

At Home 
TOPIC 

PASS 30th July 3rd September 

In Class 

Coaching 

PDHPE 30th July 15th September 

In class and at 

home 
Empowering Safe 

Choices 

Agriculture 2nd August 13th September 

In class and at 

home Fruit Tree Production 

YEAR 8 SUBJECT 
DATE 

GIVEN 
DATE DUE 

In Class or   

At Home TOPIC 

   

 

 

   

 

 

Maths 26th July 15th September 

In class and at 

home 

Fractions, Decimals and 

Percentages 

Algebraic Techniques 

and Equations 

Area Investigation 

Science 26th July 16th August 

In class 

Group Research Project 

YEAR 7 SUBJECT 
DATE 

GIVEN 
DATE DUE 

In Class or   

At Home TOPIC 

   

 

 

   

 

 

Maths 26th July 15th September 

In class and at 

home 

Fractions, Decimals and 

Percentages 

Algebraic Techniques 

and Equations 

Area Investigation 
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